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June 18, 2017

Eric Babson

babson@math.ucdavis.edu

1094 Cragmont Avenue

Berkeley CA, 94708

Dear Mr President:

I am concerned by obstruction of justice. There is an unfortunate

trend with your administration. There are frequent reports of inappropri-

ate contacts. These range from your well publicized meeting with Comey

and attempts to call Bharara to Flynn, Kushner and Sessions meeting with

Kislyak. For several reasons these revelations give the impression of actions

against the public interest. First: they have all been revealed only after

official denials. Second: the response has always been to impugn the source

but not question the facts. Third: in every case no reason for the meet-

ings was given and unsavory possibilities are obvious. This causes damage

to the US government and weakens the country. It reduces confidence, di-

verts attention from governance and predisposes voters, congress and courts

against you.

Please assure me that you will reduce corruption.

I am very proud to be a US resident and a large part of that derives

from our government of laws.

Sincerely,

Eric Babson


